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Newsletter of the Canberra Model Railway Club Inc. 
 

October 2016 

 
NEXT MEETING 
The next meeting of the CMRCI will be at 7:30pm on Wednesday 5th October, 2016 
at the Kaleen Clubroom. 
 
Our very own Road Warrior George will give us an insight into his travels into parts 
of Australia that most of us have not even heard of, let alone been to.  He saw and 
rode some interesting trains along the way as well, so his talk should be well worth 
listening to.   
 
THE JUNEE ROUNDHOUSE EXCURSION 
 A group of members visited Junee to inspect the Roundhouse Museum.  We set off from the 
Kaleen Clubroom at 6:30 am (yes, thatôs right) with a full bus load for what was about a 2 
hour run to Junee. 
 
It is worth mentioning that the country along the way looked magnificent after the best rain               
for years.  The whole of the terrain looked as if it had been painted with bright green, offset 
by the brilliant yellow of the vast fields of Canola.   

 
 
A view 
of a 
Canola 
paddock 
and the 
green 
(for a 
change) 
grazing 
country. 
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We had a quick look at the functioning Junee railway station and then moved on to the 
Roundhouse. 

 
 
An 81 and an 82 
Class loco with a 
consist of 
superphosphate 
wagons seen 
passing through 
Junee railway 
station 
 

 
 
 
 

 
We were greeted by Vince from the Museum staff who showed us around.  The front 
of the Museum consists of two galleries with small maintenance equipment, models 
and memorabilia.   
 
A third gallery is dedicated to a large HO scale, well detailed and engineered U-Drive 
model railway which was bequeathed to the Railway Roundhouse Museum by a 
supporter.  Naturally we had to have a go, even if it was only by pushing a button. 
 

 
Juan (a.k.a Ivan the Terrible) inspecting the model railway 
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A Seniors U-Drive 
in action. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Roundhouse building is in two parts ï the Museumôs large exhibits and The Junee  
Railway Workshop Pty Ltd.  The latter is engaged in servicing and restoring locomotives for 
commercial operations.  Amongst others they currently have a contract to renew eighteen 48 
Class locos for Graincorp ï three freshly painted and renovated 48ôs were visible in the 
Roundhouse awaiting delivery after their turn in the shops.  The 100 foot turntable is still 
operational and in fact was used by the engineering company while we were there. 
 
The Museum has a range of locomotives in their half of the roundhouse ï a 32 class steam 
locomotive and various diesel and electric locos, together with a number of carriages, freight 
wagons and guardôs vans and a mail car.  A highlight is a 50-ton steam crane.  The US Army 
imported five of these cranes in 1944, but only two were left in Australia after the war.  The 
remainder were lost at sea in transit back to the U.S.   
 

 
Two of these 50 ton steam cranes operated in NSW, one is now at Dorrigo, the other 
in Junee. 
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Some of the gang inspecting the Roundhouse with an 86 Class electric loco in the 
background. 
 
The cleanliness and good housekeeping of the Roundhouse was impressive ï easy and 
safe to get around. 
 
After thoroughly inspecting the Roundhouse, we went on to Cootamundra for an excellent 
late lunch at the Olympic Hotel and then wandered home, arriving at about 5.00pm. 
 
It was a very good day.  A big thank you to the President for not only arranging it but also for 
driving us all the way there and back.  Well done, indeed. 
 
====================================================================== 

 
RAILWAY MODELLING ï NOT FOR THE FAINTHEARTED   or   WISHARTôS 
RULES 
We all know that railway modelling or model railroading is meant to be relaxing, restorative, 
refreshing, renewing or RECREATIONAL.   It is a leisure activity intended to uplift us, take 
us out of the present to somewhere far more pleasant, to amuse us and to be FUN ï thatôs 
right FUN. 
 
So how often do you consider the specific rules that apply to this activity, the rules that apply 
in addition to the normal rules of life that apply to humans as a part of everyday life such as 
Murphyôs and Sodôs Laws.   These specific rules to railway modelling or model railroading 
are unique rules that seem to derogate and negate all the positive vibes and inputs the 
hobby is meant to provide its participants.  For the rules are immutable and inviolable.   They 
apply to us equally as individuals and the corpus of the club.    So what are these rules? 
 
There are a number of these specific rules, all equally pernicious and pervasive: 
 

¶ No matter how perfect the personal layout is before the guests arrive or the club 
layout before an exhibition, a fault will develop when being operated in front of the 
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guests or at the exhibition.   The corollary of this rule is that the fault or faults that 
develop are never those you know about and work around as a matter of course or 
the fault or faults you carefully repaired and checked after the last guest session or 
exhibition. 
 

¶ The model that was in perfect shape when you left home will have a damaged 
component when you take it out of the box at the club or exhibition. 
 

¶ The stock that runs perfectly before demonstrating it at the club or at exhibition will 
derail or uncouple or otherwise embarrass you in some way when publicly viewed. 
 

¶ No matter how innovative or imaginary you are in your choice of prototype, you will 
never be the first to build a model of that particular prototype. 
 

¶ No matter how accurately to scale or detail you have built the model someone will 
always point out a fault. 
 

¶ Scratch build a model of the prototype and the kit of it will come out just before or 
immediately after you finish the model, build the kit and the ready-to-run (RTR) 
version will come out just before or immediately after you finish the kit.   The corollary 
of this is that donôt do anything and a model of that prototype will never be built. 
 

¶ There is no such thing as enough or sufficiency in modelling railways as there is 
always a new or different prototype to be modelled or the kit or RTR model to be 
purchased.   There is a codicil to this rule and that is you cannot attend a club swap 
meet or an exhibition and not buy at least one item ï even if a mere ótokenô purchase 
(???) to support the local vendors or industry.   There is another codicil to this rule 
and that as a layout is never finished you must always keep purchasing the materials 
necessary to finish it ï regardless of how far into the future or unlikely that is. 

 
No doubt there are others and you can advise the editor of this august publication so he can 
add them to the register. 
 
So what to do about these rules.   My advice is to ignore them and just get on with your 
railway modelling or model railroading.   It is not worth the time dwelling on them when you 
can be better off playing (operating) trains and having fun despite all that happens to them.   
If this is not good enough reason for you then take the other viewpoint to ever strive upwards 
and beyond, to attain the impossible and reach perfection and find nirvana in the perfect 
model railway or railroad.   Regrettably for most of us that will not be achieved in this lifetime.   
 
SO THE MOST IMPORTANT AND BASIC RULE IS GET ON WITH IT AND DO IT - and 
damnation to all rules and rule makers/enforcers.    (((-:>>> 
 
JohnW 

 
================================================================ 
 
ONE FROM CHARLES 
A Sunday school teacher said to her children:  
 
ñWe have been learning how powerful Kings and Queens were in Bible times. 
But there is a higher power. Can anybody tell me what it is?ò 
 
A boyôs voice came from the back ñAces!ò 
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SENIORS AND VETERANS ON THE RIGHT TRACK 
A great title for a grant application!   
 
Ron and his team applied for a grant from the 2016-17 ACT Participation (Veterans and 
Seniors) Grants a few months ago.  The hard work they put into a convincing application has 
earned the Club a grant of $3,157.25 for the following project:  
 ñConstruction and exhibition at community venues of a new, portable & light weight model 
railway layout that four children at a time can operate that will provide member veterans and 
seniors with opportunities for engagement, involvement, inclusion and project satisfaction in 
a "men's shed-like environment." 
 
The aim of the grant is  ñTo provide funding for activities and events that promote positive 
ageing in the ACT, supporting older Canberrans to maintain their wellbeing and to remain 
active and connected in their community.ò 
 
The Program provides funding for activities and events that promote positive and active 
ageing in the ACT. 
 
The primary aim of the Program is to support older Canberrans to maintain their wellbeing 
and to remain active in their community. Additionally, the Participation (Veterans and 
Seniors) Grants Program seeks to support group activities for people primarily over the age 
of 55 years. The total funding for the grant was $80,000. 
 
Ron made the point that ñIn our Club application, we paid particular attention to the 
contribution and needs of our ex-service/veteran members. We discovered that 28% of our 
membership falls into this category, and by speaking with these members we learned what 
they are able to contribute to the Club & its activities as well as what they, in turn, get out of 
it.  
 
We reflected their comments in what we said and that obviously resonated to some extent 
with the grant committee. We thank our ex-service/veteran members for their assistance in 
the grant application and for their continued contributions within the Club activities.ò 
 
The funds provided to CMRCI will be used to construct a new childrenôs U-Drive to replace 
the aging and much-used Smithôs Crossing.  It is a great opportunity for members to get 
involved in the development and construction of a new layout.   
 
The letter to the Club announcing the grant was signed by Chris Bourke MLA, Minister for 
Veterans and Seniors. Mr Bourke, who is the Member for Ginninderra, opened our annual 
exhibition a few years ago when he was the Minister for Education.  
 
Thanks to Ron and his team for a great deal of thought and effort that resulted in an 
excellent outcome for the Club. 
 

=============================================================== 
AMRM ARTICLE 
If you have not already done so have a look at Ronôs article in the October AMRM.  Page 36, 
Titled ñU-Driveò.  The teaser saysò Ron Geeves describes the Canberra Model Railway 
Clubôs most useful promotional tool.ò 
 
Well done, Ron.  
 
====================================================================== 
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INTERVIEW WITH COMMITTEE MEMBER ï DENNIS WICKLANDER 
 
How long have you been a member of CMRCI? 
I think about 15 years. 
 
Why are you a member - or why did you join?  
I wanted to learn how to model trains, particularly the technical aspects such as DCC, track 
laying, etc.   The camaraderie of the Club also appealed to me. 
 
What has CMRCI done for you? 
Mainly it has given me the personal confidence to ñhave a goò at the seemingly difficult bits.  
I have also made many friends which I enjoy. 
 
How long have you been on the Committee? In what positions? And why? 
I have just been elected to the Committee for the second time.  I was the Club Treasurer for 
two years in the 1990ôs.  As to why? ï basically I would like to give something back to the 
Club and to help out where I can. 
 
Tell us about your model railway interests ï scale, etc. 
HO scale, Australian outline either VR or NSWGR.  No particular theme, period or location. 
 
Do you have a layout at home? - if so, theme, how long have you been building it?  
I have an HO scale layout at home about 5m x 9m.  It is still in development.  I have 
experimented with different heights and also the baseboard surface.   I have finally settled 
on baseboards which are 900mm high, surfaced with 5 ply.   
 
The layout is based on the Wangaratta yard and a shunting yard at Yea (both HO scale).  I 
am also building an N Scale Puffing Billy. It starts at the Wangaratta yard and finishing on 
the opposite side as the Belgrave to Emerald line. The N scale line will remain DC and will 
be the second phase depending on the ability of getting the locos to run smoothly. 
 
How long to finish? Do you operate? 
I donôt have a finishing date and the layout has a long way to go.  Until very recently, the 
layout was DC, but with the active help of John Harriott in recent weeks, the DCC wiring has 
been completed.  It is with great satisfaction and appreciation for Johnôs determination that I 
have now converted to the Dark Side. 
 
Track work is mostly finished.  Scenery is on the horizon, but still a way off. 
 
What was the most outstanding event/occurrence with CMRCI in your time? 
The most outstanding events for me personally have been the acquisition of the current Club 
room and the commencement of excursions and visits to other locations.  I enjoy the fun and 
companionship of these trips. 
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The Daylighters meetings have also been important for the development of the Club.  I 
particularly enjoy the fact that there is no politics involved with regard to personal interests 
(i.e. USA, Australian, or European outline, electronics, scenery, etc.) and everyone can do 
their own thing without criticism.  Help and advice is freely provided with good humour. 
 
Aspirations? 
I would like to see the Club place more emphasis on ñHow toò presentations and 
demonstrations.   I would also like to visit other memberôs layouts to gain ideas and provide 
encouragement. 
 

 
A QUEENSLAND RAILWAYS ICON ï ñThe Spirit of the Outbackò 

 
The Spirit of the Outback pulling into Roma Street Station, Brisbane en route 
to Longreach 
 
The train had two locos ï  a 2470 class (1500 HP) up front, supported by a smaller 
1720 class (1000 HP) behind it.  The consist included a crew car, baggage car 
kitchen and dining car, saloon car, café car for economy class passengers, four First 
class, two Economy class cars on the way up.  The train had many more carriages 
on the return trip.  It ambled along at 80 ï 100 kphééé most of the time.   
 
As an expatriate Sandgroper the sight of 3ô6ò track was very nostalgic ï but still as 
bumpy! 
 
The train takes 25 hours and 15 minutes to cover the 1325km from Brisbane to 
Longreach, via Rockhampton. The time includes a 30-minute stop at Barcaldine. 
 
PeterA 
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FARMER MATHS (Another one from Charles) 
A farmer died leaving his 17 horses to his three sons. When his sons opened up the 
Will it read:  

¶ My eldest son should get 1/2 (half) of the total horses; 

¶ My middle son should be given 1/3rd (one-third) of the total 
horses; 

¶ My youngest son should be given 1/9th (one-ninth) of the total 
horses. 
 

As it's impossible to divide 17 into half or 17 by 3 or 17 by 9, 
the three sons started to fight with each other. 
 
So they decided to go to a farmer friend who they considered 
quite smart, to see if he could work it out for them. 
 
How did the wise old farmer do it?   See the last page for an answeréééé.. 

 
=============================================================== 

 
AN ALTERNATIVE SURFACE COATING FOR STATION PLATFORMS 
My branchline station platform for the line terminus at ñBurrowaò now has a timber platform 
and a kit-built station building. I wanted to simulate a concrete facing for the platform, with 
the larger remaining area having the usual country platform light gravel surface. The 
concrete facing was done easily enough using a can of white spray paint and carefully 
masking off the other areas. 
 
Now, never having done a gravel surface before, I thought that using a fine sieved sand 
coating sprinkled onto a liberal coating of PVC glue would do the trick. Big mistake! The 
sand didnôt spread evenly & instead insisted on forming clumps on the surface & the final 
result looked horrible. So that was scraped off before the glue had all dried. 
 
Plan B was to use fine sandpaper, glued with the sand side uppermost. However, ñMurphyò 
being at his best, the sandpaper available from my local hardware store was available in 
any colour as long as it was yellow! And, it would have to be laid in a number of strips with 
absolute accuracy needed at the joins to ensure that it didnôt leave any annoying gaps into 
which my scale passengers might fall. I gave that idea away too. 
 

  
Burrowa Station under construction. 
 


